IN THE MATTER of the Heritage Act
1995 [the Heritage Act]

and

IN THE MATTER of Heritage Council
Appeal Hearing No. P25759 concerning
Spurling House - 38 Black Street,
Brighton (HO126).

STATEMENT OF BRETT COLE

This statement has been prepared by Brett Cole of Biosafety Pty Ltd.
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My professional address is Unit 15, 69 Acacia Road, Ferntree Gully.
I am an Occupational Hygienist and Environmental Scientist.

Details of my qualifications and experience are contained in Appendix 2 to my site
assessment report of 14 March 2017 which establish my expertise to make that
report.

| have no private or business relationship with Dr Damien Louis or Mr Anthony
Gavan, other than being retained to undertake the assessment and produce the said
site assessment report and subsequently to peer review the report of Dr Cameron

Jones.

My instructions were oral to determine the level of mould infestation and other
harmful pathogens and micro toxins in the building at 38 Black Street, Brighton.

The facts and matters taken into account are identified in my reports and those

reports did not proceed upon any assumptions.

I was not instructed to consider or take into account of other documents or materials

in making my site assessment report other than those identified in the report.

A summary of my opinion is contained in the conclusions of the said site assessment
report that the property at 38 Black Street, Brighton is bio-hazardous with the
presence of extensive microbial growth, potential exposure to spores and micro
toxins and the presence of faecal coliforms and that it is unlikely from the



